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1. Agenda Approval
· Approved by  all

2. Minutes from May 10, 2016 
· Approved Tara Connolly; Seconded by Clohecy Kelsey.

3.  Updates/Reports 
a)    Treasurer’s Report – Jim Chalmers 
· We are relatively in good standing; membership dues will be emailed next week. (Kelley – Done)
b) Heads of Student Services (HOSA)  Report – Susan Toews, HOSA Rep and Director of Student Affairs, George Brown College  - See Attached

c) Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Development (MAESD) Report -  Taras Myhal, Senior Policy Advisory, Wilfrid Chan, Research Policy Analyst, and Roberto Nelsa, Senior Policy Advisor  - See Attached 

d) Summer Transition Programs/Research Support – Diane Wagner, Public Policy & Education Consultant, Learning Disabilities Association of Ontario (LDAO)
· There was discussion around Summer Transition Programs and recommendations will be coming out shortly. Diane is requesting ideas around LDAO and would like to provide y information to support you and continue these programs.  They are looking for ideas on how to get students connected in the first year.
· It was suggested to speak to high schools and to prospective students and parents.
· Northern College just opened a new LDAO office.   
· Transition planning is part of the IEP process, but it seems parents are not requesting these meetings.  
· Attending a college fair is helpful.
· It was noted there are patterns/issues arising with students with non-verbal disabilities who do not access services immediately but when crisis arises, seem to run into problems on placement.
· We continue to compete with demands of our resources ie : students with ASD; students on the spectrum in biotech, students with medical issues; 

Addition
e) Feedback from PD – November 9, 2016 
· It was beneficial to have PD together with IDIA as we all have the same issues.  Our members would like to have more input for future joint PD’s.  Some members were looking for more discussion around universal design;
· It was suggested we should create some kind of assessment tool/checklist.
· It was noted the CCDI Position Statement - Inclusive Design has been brought to HOSA to bring forward to CCVPS.     

f) ASD Working Group Update – Jeff Szmyr, Disabilities Consultant, Humber College - See attached (working group has finished.)

g) Adaptive Technology (AT) Roundtable Summary of 2016 - Lyle Williams and Lowell Heppner, Adaptive Technologies, Centennial College (See link for Prezi presentation sent out in separate cover)  

h) CCDI PD Coordinator - Kirston Arbour volunteered to be our new PD coordinator.  Please send Kirston any ideas you may have for upcoming PD at kirston.arbour@humber.ca.

i) Universal Design for Learning (UDL)
· The CCDI Position Statement - Inclusive Design is aligned with the Condra Report.  The purpose of the position statement once approved by HOSA and CCVPS, is to engage stakeholders appropriately to start a provincial strategy.  It was agreed we need the VP Academic area support.  We are hoping Colleges Ontario will be able to provide guidance to bridge the gap between service areas and faculty.  There are policies and legislation in place but not being complied with ie close caption.  At Mohawk College, they have a Universal Design Learning Curriculum Consultant who creates training/resources for faculty.  They formed a committee as well.  

· Members agreed that we need to have a coordinated provincial strategy for UDL until it becomes part of program quality and need the support of VPs of Student Services and VP Academics across the colleges to champion. 

ACTION:  Members should ensure their VP of Student Services is aware of the position paper before the HOSA meeting.

j) Panel Discussion on Ontario Human Rights Commission (OHRC) – Daniel Fok, Seneca College;  Carol Ferguson, Durham College; Jim Chalmers, Northern College; Janice Fennell, Mohawk College

Purpose
To discuss and obtain information on how colleges have implemented the guidelines and to share best practices.  For example, letters, faculty response, faculty training, and retroactive accommodations.  

Challenges around Retro Accommodations
· Departments across colleges have their own policies around retro accommodations and there is no consistency.
· We are still trying to understand what retro means and we need human rights to tell us.
· At Mohawk, they did presentations to the Deans and other faculty groups.  They used as much of the language from the guidelines into their academic accommodations letter.  
· At Durham College, a memo went to all staff asking for more information.  They did presentations to various departments of the college to field questions.  They had their Director’s support. 
· Seneca did presentations to faculty, but even when faculty received the accommodation letter, they seem to have more questions.  They found they had to adjust the presentation to make it shorter with more Q & A.  

Disclosing Diagnosis
· Centennial advised that 94% of students handing in documentation at York were still disclosing their disability.  
· Seneca advised that most students are still disclosing diagnosis.  They copied the Sheridan form, an evolving process where people are checking off the functional aspect.  Our counsellors are going back to medical assessors about the functional piece (assessors that are not providing diagnosis).
· Durham revamped their medical form in the spring.  When they meet with the student, they advise them they do not have to disclose their diagnosis.  Their medical form is two pages long with check boxes.  They tried to keep it short.  They do have the OSAP definition of permanent disability.  
· At Mohawk there seems to be fewer students disclosing their diagnosis.  They have managed to revise the medical form down to three pages.  It is effective.  The key with the guidelines is they can choose to disclose but we cannot request the diagnosis.
· At Northern College, they do not need the diagnosis but the catch is the retro rewrite on assignment, then faculty will know.  Their form clearly asks if the student has a functional limitation, we do not need the diagnosis.
· At Fleming College, their form clearly states students do not have to disclose disability.

Tracking Who is Accessing Literature 
· The Chair asked if there were any institutions tracking the number of staff who accessed the literature.  
· At Confederation College, they had to do these presentations very quickly and faculty are unsure.  The haste has created some issues with some of the faculty.

Temporary Disabilities
· At Northern College, they provided temporary accommodations (ie broken hand) so they did not make any communication changes with regard to temporary disabilities.  It did not make any difference.
· At Mohawk College, they included that language in their policy throughout the disability documentation guidelines.  
· Seneca advised there has been no change as they have been providing temporary accommodations.  

Interaction with Faculty – Opportunities/Barriers
· At Durham College faculty are connecting with the DSO office.  
· At Mohawk College, they had done presentations and felt faculty received it well.  They received more emails and phone calls from faculty about academic accommodations.  They created a Let’s Talk addressing changes and what works in the DSO’s office.  
· At Seneca College, they had the Chairs and designates involved.  If the professor denied the accommodation, they had to go through the designate or the Chair to consult and discuss options.  
· At Mohawk College, there are more negotiations around how accommodations are implemented.  
· At Durham College, information was distributed to everyone not just faculty so it felt more collaborative.

Rolling Out The OHRC Guidelines
· When asked how DSO’s offices rolled out the OHRC guidelines, Mohawk indicated as she was the Accessibility Coordinator she looked at guidelines, documentation that was impacted and worked through a status report.  
· At Durham College, they focused around the presentations.  Approximately 33% read the memo and asked for more training.
· At Seneca College, there is still some work to be done.  Initially, when they rolled it out there were not many questions but now there are many more.  They did have another person to handle the day-to-day questions and someone else handled the unique cases.  
· At Durham in their access plan, a link talks about each accommodation; i.e. note taking.  They developed another template to send out about the volunteer peer note taking, as they are not part of the Test Centre.  
· At Mohawk, one area required our office to distribute the accommodations for the students.  There is definitely some tension around that requirement and faculty response.  They have provided support for students who requires assistance in sending out the letter. Faculty will come to them asking why the DSO is sending out the letter and not the student.  They then point them to the guidelines.
·  At Seneca, the onus was on the student but now is on the faculty to put that accommodation in place.
· At Durham, they are using Clock Works so they have not had any of these issues as the letter goes out automatically electronically.  Clock Works sends out an automatic email to the faculty to ask them for the test.  Students have to go into Clock Works and sign in when the test is scheduled.  

Other Questions 
· George Brown College had a student with a headache disorder.  It was noted as episodic and may experience exacerbations with disability on the accommodation letter.  It was helpful for the faculty as they had documentation on file.  
· There was discussion around students who received Incompletes and if the student just reschedules the exam or does the student have to retake the course free.  At George Brown, students have one year to make up any courses they missed.  With the Nursing Program, they have 60 days to complete.   Funding must also be taken into consideration. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]At Niagara, they obtain permission from the student to distribute the accommodation letters or the students do it themselves.  The Deans/Chairs also receive a copy.  Now there is a concern too many people have access to this.  
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